

**District 21**  
**Minutes of the Meeting June 4, 2020**

Present: Rick (Wigs), Fess, Kenny, Jill, Justin, James M., Diana, Teri H., Dave E.  
Guests: Tiffany, Armed Services Ad Hoc committee, Kay, YPAA committee

Our next meeting will be on July 3, 2020, 6:30 p.m.

Rick (Wigs), DCM, called the meeting to order and began with the Serenity Prayer.

The GSR preamble was read.

**Welcome/ Introductions/Birthdays**

- Welcome Tiffany and Kay

**Secretary's Report:** April and May minutes were approved. May treasurer's report amended (below).

**Treasurer's Report:**

\$5749.20 is current balance. May balance is amended to 5709.20 per Dave. Discussion of fund excess continued. Dave moved to allocate \$500 to Armed Services ad hoc committee for Literature for service members in need. Approved.

**Registrar's Report:**

- Discussion of ongoing efforts to contact "dark" meetings.
- Update of D21 reports to Area web is successful.

**DCM Report**

- Information on zoom meetings or help with zoom issues is available at IT committee site on Area 8. org.
- Jerry, Area Delegate, attended GSO conference in New York and will report at next assembly meeting.

**Old Business**

- Don't forget \$3.60 Challenge: each AA member sending that amount to GSO will help make GSO solvent for this year.
- Fess has Literature Go Box, will bring it next month; Dave will restock and pass it on.
- Teri H. has our box of Big Books and 12 X 12s ready for new AA members. Few requests so far.
- Poway Alano club is now open for meetings; attendance is limited to 15 persons per meeting.

**New Business**

- A 4-Area DCM Sharing Session is being planned, location and time TBD.
- North County Central Office has moved to 1020 S. Santa Fe, Suite B, Vista, CA 92084.
- Area assemblies are slated for September 12 and November 7, locations are still TBD.

**Guests**

- Tiffany from Armed Services ad hoc committee discussed progress she has already made, and presented urgent need for money, tokens, and literature. Members serving rely on literature and Grapevines. The committee has received contributions from District 4 (\$100) and District 16 (\$200). Motion made and passed for District 21 to contribute \$500 for Literature. Also, Tiffany happily accepts old issues of Grapevine for redistribution. Contact Jill for her mailing address.

- Kay from San Diego YPAA presented current status of Area 8 Member Survey. Jane, our recent area delegate, suggested remedies to work around problems that GSO has had with past surveys. One main purpose of the survey is to ascertain what workshop subjects are most popular, and to fine tune workshops to meet members' needs.

#### **Roundtable**

- Thursday night meeting has a large meeting area and is able to meet safely in person. Most are enjoying the zoom meetings. Some meetings have agreed to continue additional zoom meetings after the shutdown is completed.

**Close:** Reading of Concept 6 and Tradition 6.

**Responsibility Pledge was recited.**